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“Bereaved helping the bereaved learn to live with grief”“Bereaved helping the bereaved learn to live with grief”“Bereaved helping the bereaved learn to live with grief”“Bereaved helping the bereaved learn to live with grief”    

 
If you haven’t already done so, please be sure to visit BFO-Durham’s Web Site which is 

having a facelift.   One of our long standing members, Ronda Evans, who originally set up 

this Web Site, has taken on the task of updating it on a regular basis. 

 

To make it as easy as possible to navigate, the front page has each monthly calendar of 

events accessible with just a click.  Current events and updates on our fundraisers, past 

and future can also be found on the front page.   

 

So, please take a few minutes to check it out.   Your feedback is very much appreciated. 

 

A big thank you Ronda for taking this task on. 

JJUNEUNE 2014 2014  

 

OFFICE CLOSED FOR RENOVATIONS 
June 3rd to June 10th 

 
Infant Loss Drop-In 
Monday 2nd, 7-9 p.m. 

 
Evening Drop-In  

Wednesday 11th, 7-9 p.m.  
 

Afternoon Drop-In 
Monday 16th, 1-3 p.m. 

 
BFO-D Annual General Meeting 

Monday 16th, 6:30-7 p.m. 
 

Evening Drop-In 
Thursday 26th, 7-9 p.m. 

 
Reconnect Drop-In for O/C 

Monday 30th, 7-9 p.m. 
 
 

JJULYULY 2014 2014  
 

CANADA DAY—JULY 1ST 
Office Closed 

 
Infant Loss Drop-In 
Monday 7th, 7-9 p.m. 

 
Evening Drop-In 

Wednesday 9th, 7-9 p.m. 
 

Afternoon Drop-In 
Monday 21st, 1-3 p.m. 

 
Evening Drop-In 

Thursday 24th, 7-9 p.m. 
 

Reconnect Drop-In for I/L 
Monday 28th, 7-9 p.m. 

 

RIDE TO REMEMBER 
Wednesday 30th 

 
(INFORMATION ON WEB SITE AND IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER) 

 

         N         N         NEWEWEW L L LOOKOOKOOK   FORFORFOR BFO BFO BFO---DDDURHAMURHAMURHAM’’’SSS W W WEBEBEB S S SITEITEITE          C          C          CALENDARALENDARALENDAR   OFOFOF E E EVENTSVENTSVENTS   

           

 PPLEASELEASE  BEARBEAR  WITHWITH  USUS  
 

         THE OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED FOR RENOVATIONS 

 

           FOR A WEEK BEGINNING JUNE 3RD     

 
   WE TRULY APPRECIATE YOUR PATIENCE AND CO-OPERATION                                     

WWWEEE   AREAREARE   RENOVATINGRENOVATINGRENOVATING   

TTTHEHEHE R R RIDEIDEIDE T T TOOO R R REMEMBEREMEMBEREMEMBER   

 

With summer just around the corner, it means that the 4th annual Ride to Remember in 

support of BFO-D will soon be upon us.  Join us for a leisurely 200km scenic            

motorcycle ride through the Ontario countryside in honour of our loved ones lost.  We 

all have busy lives, especially during the summer, so we have dedicated this day as a 

way to take time out and “stop and smell the roses”.   Please visit our website,        

ride-to-remember-brent.com where you can view our legacy, testimonials, pictures of 

last year’s ride, a link to our Facebook Group, buy T-shirts, and register or donate to 

the ride to remember.  ~ Jackie Foster               

SEE PAGE 8 FOR MORE DETAILED INFORMATION 



A MA MA MESSAGEESSAGEESSAGE   FROMFROMFROM Y Y YOUROUROUR E E EDITORDITORDITOR   

“T“T“THOSEHOSEHOSE   WHOWHOWHO   CANCANCAN, DO , DO , DO --- T T THOSEHOSEHOSE   WHOWHOWHO   CANCANCAN   DODODO   MOREMOREMORE, VOLUNTEER”, VOLUNTEER”, VOLUNTEER”   

 

As I sit at my computer in Omaha, Nb and work on the second newsletter of 2014, I can’t help 
but think about 15 years ago this month, when my nephew Kevin O’Donnell was tragically taken 
from our family.  The repercussions of that day are still with us today, but were it not for        
Bereaved Families of Ontario—Durham Region, my sister, brother-in-law and nephew would not 

be where they are in their grieving journey.  The friends they (and I) have made through BFO-D 
have always been so supportive and compassionate.  I will not be in Canada this year for Kevin’s 
Angel Day, but know that I am there in spirit.   As I was finishing this newsletter, I received a 
phone call letting me know that my nephew, Glenn Morland, passed away yesterday.  My 
thoughts are with my sister Mimi, brother-in-law Frank and nephew Lee on their loss. 
 

I WOULD LIKE TO DEDICATE THIS NEWSLETTER TO KEVIN AND GLENN; WE LOVE YOU AND MISS YOU. 

 
This is the reason why I continue to donate my time to BFO-D as a Director of the Board and also as the Recording 
Secretary, and by providing you with this quarterly newsletter.  I can only hope it brings you some comfort and can 
help you through your    grieving journey.  Please feel free to contact me with any ideas, constructive criticism or 
articles.  I am opened to any suggestions.  
 

As some of you know, I have stepped down as Editor of the Web Site.  Ronda Evans, who volunteered to set the site 
up for us, has agreed to be the Editor.   
 
It is with sad hearts that we announce Cheryl Cullis’ resignation as Vice Chair of your Board of Directors.  We thank 
Cheryl for her outstanding contribution over the years, both through her work as a Facilitator and as a Director of 
the Board, and wish her well in her future endeavours. 

 
Please take time to look after yourselves this summer and be safe.              ~ Micheline Ball 

THE FOLLOWING VOLUNTEERS CONTINUE TO SUPPORT BFO-DURHAM ON A DAILY BASIS 
 

ONE-ON-ONE AND GROUP SUPPORT FACILITATORS - Jane Carter, Charlotte McMorrow, Margaret Fortune, 
Magda Zoelman, Joan Pearson, Nichole Dickhoff, Denise Love, Jackie Foster, Denise Robinson, Angela White, 
Cheryl Clarke, Jan Mclean, Kathryn Holden, Yvette Byrne–Menard, Colleen Timmins, , Joyce Foreman, Louise 

O’Donnell, Lisa Fogg, Rebecca Alley-Wilson, Kimberley Mohns, Denise Calbery, Donna Christie, Vicki Davis 
D’Abreau, Sherene Donovan, Gary Goswell, Jennifer Carter and Kevin Goswell 

 
LIBRARIAN - Denise Love - ASSISTANTS — Alexis LoveGordon, Debbie Brown 
 

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS - Denise Love, Marlene Charewicz, Bev Campbell, Angela White, Deb-
bie Brown, Wendy Marshall,  
Kelly Grieg 
 

ANNIVERSARY LETTERS - Joan Pearson 
 

WEB SITE - Ronda Evans      
 
NEWSLETTER - Micheline Ball  
 

MOTHERS` RETREAT - Susan Hendricks and Joyce MacIntyre 
 

BFO-DURHAM BOARD OF DIRECTORS - Gary Goswell, Louise O’Donnell,  Marian Rehr,  
Margaret Fortune, Jane Carter, Micheline Ball 

YYYOUROUROUR   FEEDFEEDFEED---BACKBACKBACK   ISISIS   VERYVERYVERY   IMPORTANTIMPORTANTIMPORTANT!!  !!  !!     

PPPLEASELEASELEASE   CONSIDERCONSIDERCONSIDER   CONTRIBUTINGCONTRIBUTINGCONTRIBUTING   TOTOTO   THISTHISTHIS   NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER, , , WHICHWHICHWHICH   ISISIS   AAA   VOICEVOICEVOICE   FORFORFOR   THETHETHE   BEREAVEDBEREAVEDBEREAVED.  W.  W.  WEEE   ENDEAVOURENDEAVOURENDEAVOUR   TOTOTO   KEEPKEEPKEEP   
YOUYOUYOU   ASASAS   UPUPUP   TOTOTO   DATEDATEDATE   ASASAS   POSSIBLEPOSSIBLEPOSSIBLE   WITHWITHWITH   ALLALLALL   ONONON---GOINGGOINGGOING   INFORMATIONINFORMATIONINFORMATION   ANDANDAND   WOULDWOULDWOULD   LIKELIKELIKE   YOURYOURYOUR   HELPHELPHELP; ; ; SHARESHARESHARE   YOURYOURYOUR   
THOUGHTSTHOUGHTSTHOUGHTS, , , IDEASIDEASIDEAS   OROROR   REQUESTSREQUESTSREQUESTS   THROUGHTHROUGHTHROUGH   THISTHISTHIS   VENUEVENUEVENUE.  R.  R.  RECOMMENDECOMMENDECOMMEND   AAA   BOOKBOOKBOOK   ANDANDAND   WRITEWRITEWRITE   WHATWHATWHAT   YOUYOUYOU   LIKELIKELIKE   ABOUTABOUTABOUT   ITITIT.  .  .  
SSSHAREHAREHARE   YOURYOURYOUR   STORYSTORYSTORY, , , SUBMITSUBMITSUBMIT   AAA   POEMPOEMPOEM, , , OROROR   TELLTELLTELL   OFOFOF   THINGSTHINGSTHINGS   THATTHATTHAT   HAVEHAVEHAVE   HELPEDHELPEDHELPED   YOUYOUYOU   ALONGALONGALONG   YOURYOURYOUR   GRIEFGRIEFGRIEF   JOURNEYJOURNEYJOURNEY.  W.  W.  WEEE   
THANKTHANKTHANK   YOUYOUYOU   INININ   ADVANCEADVANCEADVANCE   FORFORFOR   GETTINGGETTINGGETTING   INVOLVEDINVOLVEDINVOLVED!!!   



Spring has finally arrived despite the slow climb in temperature and cool nights that seem to linger on, the tulips are 
in full bloom and people are getting outside once again to start gardening for another season.   
 
The signs of spring bring us new flowers with beautiful colours and the first sighting of a robin or blue jay perched on 

a fence, maple trees showing their new buds that will soon unfold and the smell of freshness after an April rain 
shower.  Spring can also be an emotional time for some of us watching neighbours and their families venture out to 
enjoy a walk in the park or stroll by the waterfront for it is another reminder that our loved ones are not here with 
us to enjoy the same experience of welcoming spring.  
 
It is during times like these that knowing you are not alone can help, that others have experienced the same     
emotions when Spring arrives, and that you have the support of friends and the many volunteers at BFO-Durham to 

listen and share similar feelings.  As quoted by Erma Bombeck, “Volunteers are the only human beings on the face 
of the earth who reflect this nation's compassion, unselfish caring, patience, and just plain loving one another”.  This 
is so true of our wonderful volunteers here at BFO-Durham.  For the past 20 years, we have had such special       
volunteers donate their love and time to our organization, and we would not be here without them.  
 
This year, the Ontario Provincial Board of Volunteers recognized 4 volunteers who have given 20 years of service to 

BFO-Durham, our founding mothers Marian Rehr and Susan Hendricks, our Board Chair Gary Goswell and his wife 
Caroline Goswell, in loving memory of their children.  Their dedication, passion and endless hours of hard work and 
support ensured BFO-Durham continued to grow into the organization it is today.  There are also many volunteers 
who have dedicated their time and love to BFO-Durham by providing great support for families, such as our many 
work groups, or spent numerous hours either organizing an event to raise funds for our organization as noted in our 
newsletter, or participated in our annual events such as the Angel Tree Lighting or our Walk To Remember.  
 

I would like to personally thank all of our volunteers who have been, and continue to be, part of our wonderful    
organization.  It is because of you that BFO-Durham will continue to support our many families and new families that 
are reaching out to us for the first time.   
 
Thinking of you 
Sharon Sears, Executive Director   

On Sunday March 2nd BFO-D held its annual “Walk to Remember” event.   Friends and family gathered to share in the   
memory of children they have lost.  Thanks to walkers, volunteers and generous donors, BFO-Durham was able to raise over 
$8000.  The donations allow us to offer free support programs and services for bereaved families throughout Durham      
Region.  

 

This memorable event involved fun for the whole family with activities such face painting compliments of our princesses.  
Greg Cave, Sean Battam and Carol Channeling provided live entertainment.  The banner was donated by the Campbell   
family, in loving memory of Michael Campbell.  A special thank you goes to Cathy and Fritz Wiener who provided refresh-
ments for the walk. 

 

The event involved many new faces who bravely attended the walk for the first time.  We cannot express how   thankful we 
are to our generous sponsors whose contributions helped to create an unforgettable day.  We are incredibly thankful to all 
who participated this year and contributed to the success of the event.  Many wonderful prizes were available including an 
owl print sketched by Greg Timmins, which was donated by his mother Colleen in his memory.  

 

A special thank you goes out to those who donated gifts for our top pledge earners.  These wonderful prizes went to our 
deserving top pledge earners - BONNIE LANE, GARVEY FAMILY, DEBBIE BROWN, JANICE HICKS, MARCIE MILES AND MAGDA ZOELMAN. 

 

Lastly, we would like to thank all the volunteers, staff, families and organizations who participated in the walk.  An extra 
special thank you goes out to Wendy Marshall, Debbie Brown, Kelly Grieg, Marian Rehr, Margaret and all those behind the 
scenes who made this event possible. 

 

With thanks, Leah Mirowski, Public Relation Student and Sharon Sears, Executive Director 

2014 W2014 W2014 WALKALKALK   TOTOTO R R REMEMBEREMEMBEREMEMBER   

RRREFLECTIONSEFLECTIONSEFLECTIONS   FROMFROMFROM   YOURYOURYOUR E E EXECUTIVEXECUTIVEXECUTIVE D D DIRECTORIRECTORIRECTOR   



“Good morning all,  

It's Sunday morning and I was checking my personal email, which I don't do often enough 
and was delighted to find the BFO newsletter in my inbox.  I still miss the paper copy which 
felt good in my hands and allowed me the luxury to make the decision of reading a little at 
a time or all at once.  However the electronic copy pushes me to read the newsletter in one 
sitting, because I don't know when I will take the time to look at my personal email.  I    
always look forward to reading the editor’s piece, ED piece, the board corner, Joyce's piece 

and all the quotes that pop up throughout the newsletter.  This edition is especially hard 
because Kevin's name appears in the May portion of children remembered.  The years pass, 
yet seeing his name and the day he left in print still has the power to make my heart ache 
and place that darn lump in my throat.  So to all the "others", no, I am not over it 
yet.  That's the power of BFO!  The organization allows me to feel what I really feel. 
 
Our BFO newsletter has evolved into something of which we should all be extremely 
proud.  Micheline, you have taken what joins our members to each other and to the       
organization to another level.  Thank you for taking the time to honour all of our           
children.  Well done!  I am especially proud of you, because you honour the memory of 
your nephew through your gift of time.  The content is informative and "real" and there is 
something for everyone, no matter the timeline of the loss.  I always have a tissue ready 

and this newsletter didn't disappoint.                                                                     
 
I suppose the point of this email is to let all of you know how BFO changed me as a person, 
as a grieving mom, as a support to others and as a mom who needs support.  I hope all of 
you and our members feel as I do.  I would do anything to have Kevin back, but that is out 
of my hands.  Over the past three years, my responsibilities have increased at work and 
I've had to take a back seat on some volunteering.  I made a decision to commit to a 12 
week closed group with Gary and Vicky.  We started the group last Wednesday and I am so 
happy I made this commitment.  I truly feel this will be an amazing experience for all.  
 
We all have a life outside of BFO but the fact that we still commit to volunteering and   
helping in any way we can is a true testament that although our children are no longer here 

in flesh they continue to "live" within us.  What an amazing place Heaven must be.  
 
BFO Durham is so lucky to have such a loving group of people that make up the BFO    
DURHAM BOARD OF DIRECTORS.  You are what makes this organization so special and I 
thank you for your friendship and support.   Warmest regards, Louise” 

~As sent by e-mail to your Board of Directors by Louise O’Donnell, BFO-Durham Vice Chair  

   

UUUPCOMINGPCOMINGPCOMING E E EVENTSVENTSVENTS   
 

AAUGUSTUGUST 2014 2014  

  
CIVIC HOLIDAY 

Office closed August 4th 
 

Infant Loss Drop-In 
Monday 11th, 7-9 p.m. 

 
Evening Drop-In 

Wednesday 13th—7-9 p.m. 
 

Afternoon Drop-In 
Monday 18th, 1-3 p.m. 

 

Reconnect Drop-In for O/C 
Monday 25th, 7-9 p.m. 

 
Evening Drop-In 

Thursday 28th, 7-9 p.m. 

  

SSEPTEMBEREPTEMBER 2014 2014  
 

LABOUR DAY 
Office closed September 1 

 
Infant Loss Drop-In 
Monday 8th, 7-9 p.m. 

 

Evening Drop-In 
Wednesday 10th, 7-9 p.m. 

 

Afternoon Drop-In 
Monday 15th, 1-3 p.m. 

 
Evening Drop-In 

Thursday 25th, 7-9 p.m 
 

Reconnect Drop-In for I/L  
Monday 29th, 7-9 p.m. 

TTTHEHEHE B B BOARDOARDOARD   OFOFOF D D DIRECTORSIRECTORSIRECTORS’ C’ C’ CORNERORNERORNER   

2014 V2014 VOLUNTEEROLUNTEER T TEAEA  

On May 4th, the BFO-D Board of Directors hosted its annual Volunteer Tea in recognition of the many members who 
so selflessly contribute to the organization on a daily basis, whether by working in the office, facilitating drop-ins, 
ones-on-ones, groups or working on fundraisers.  The main purpose of hosting the Volunteer Tea is to recognize the           
many volunteers for their contribution over the past year and to present the Volunteer of the Year Award and the 

Susan Hendrick’s Award of Distinction.   This year -                    

         

       THE VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD WAS PRESENTED TO  

                                   BEV CAMPBELL                   

                                    

 

                 

                THE SUSAN HENDRICK’S AWARD OF DISTINCTION WAS PRESENTED TO  

                                                MARLENE CHAREWICZ 

 

DENISE ROBINSON AND JACKIE FOSTER WERE ALSO RECOGNIZED FOR ORGANIZING  

THEIR ANNUAL FUNDRAISERS AND DONATING ALL PROCEEDS TO BFO-DURHAM. 



     UNFORTUNATELY, DUE TO HEALTH REASONS, JOYCE WAS UNABLE TO  

  CONTRIBUTE TO THIS NEWSLETTER.  WE WISH HER A SPEEDY RECOVERY  

         AND LOOK FORWARD TO HER RETURN IN THE NEAR FUTURE.  
 
 
Joyce Schneider is a bereaved mother who lost her son, David, in 1998 to Non-Hodgkins Lymphoma.  She has 
been a member of BFO-Durham for the past 16 years, has facilitated support groups, one-on-ones and is a past 
Director of the Board. 
 

IIINSPIRATIONALNSPIRATIONALNSPIRATIONAL   CORNERCORNERCORNER   BYBYBY   JJJOYCEOYCEOYCE S S SCHNEIDERCHNEIDERCHNEIDER   

 

The last few months have gone by so quickly.  Working at BFO-Durham has been such an amazing and heartfelt experience.  
I have had the opportunity to meet some incredible people who have touched me greatly.  Sharon welcomed me with open 
arms and made me feel right at home.  Being in the office with her and Wendy was something I enjoyed greatly and will 
surely miss.   

 

Bereaved Families – Durham Region is an incredible organization and something I can say I am proud to have been a part of.  
The strength and courage of the families who come into the office never ceases to amaze me.  I heard some heart     
wrenching stories which touched me in ways I will never forget.  I have the utmost respect for everyone here at BFO-D and 
would like to thank you all for the opportunity of letting me work here.  It is amazing to see such strong bonds form from 
such hardship.  Our loved ones are never far from us and each day is another day to remember together.   

 

Thank you for everything, Sharon and Wendy.  I look forward to the Volunteer Tea and visiting in the future. 

 

All My Love, Leah. 

 

~ Leah is presently attending the Public Relations course at Durham College and came to BFO-D as a Co-Op Student 

LLIBRARYIBRARY D DONATIONSONATIONS  

 

Our Librarian, Denise Love would like to send a very big thank you to friends and family 
who donated money to purchase new books for the BFO-D Library in honour of her 50th 
birthday and in memory of her precious son, Pierce LoveGordon.    
 
Almost $300 was donated by Lynda and Willy, Elizabeth Ann, Kim and Dave, Sue and 
Dwayne, Janine an John, Uncle Vince, Liz and Jim, G'Ma Fetterly, Bonnie and Leif, Bernie 

and Warren, Ann and Don, Nynke and Roy. 
  
12 Disney Collector plates were donated by Denise’s Aunt Elaine to be sold for cash   
donations to BFO-D. 
 
If you would like to recommend a book you found especially helpful, please leave a 

phone message at, or email our office, at your earliest convenience. 
 
So let the shopping begin!!! 

FFAREWELLAREWELL  FROMFROM  OUROUR C COO--OOPP S STUDENTTUDENT    



“M“M“MELISSAELISSAELISSA’’’SSS S S SIXTEENIXTEENIXTEEN Y Y YEARSEARSEARS”””   

As milestones go, we just had one of the not so good ones.  Don’t get me wrong.  When milestones occur they 
are usually cause for celebration, especially when they involve my kids.  And milestones, as we know them, 
come as many different events.  We have birthdays, anniversaries, first day of school, graduation, many other 

events and for those who are of my generation, even the retirement milestone. 
 
However, the milestone that has recently occurred for my family and for me is much different than those listed 
above. 
 

My daughter Melissa died March 5, 1998 at the age of 16.  Her anniversary March 5, 2014 was even more   
significant than past anniversaries in that we are now in the part of our journey where Melissa has been gone 
longer than she lived. 
 

It’s kind of weird knowing that.  We have now been without her for longer than we had her.  And getting back 
to milestones, I’m not sure how I’m supposed to feel about that.  We always recognize her “Angel Day”.  
Nancy and I watch Titanic, and recite all the lines before they are spoken.  I try to take the day off work or 
maybe work from home.  We talk to family and friends while reminiscing about time gone by.  These events 
are now our traditions and they will certainly continue. 

 
Maybe this milestone anniversary is no different than all the others, except in my head.  Looking back over 16 
years, they go by fast.  And maybe the only problem I have is that her 16th anniversary got here too fast.  I 
mean, it’s here already!  I guess the significance is personal to those who experience the “time here, time 
gone” realization. 

 
In any case, the journey continues for all of us.  We just have to deal with dates, events, milestones, etc. the 
best way we can.  We connect with family and friends.  We also connect with our BFO Durham friends who all 
simply just “get it”.  

 
I also think that as time has gone by, I’ve had to come to the realization that part of my journey was        
subconsciously dedicated to finding acceptance rather than searching for understanding.  This has been hard 
to do.        
 

Maybe we all have the same challenge when it comes to acceptance versus understanding.  I don’t know.  But 
the passage of time, in my case 16 years, is probably relevant.  I have indeed recognized that understanding 
of why she died is out of my reach and at the same time, acceptance is not an option but rather has to be, for 
me, simply the only way to proceed as my journey continues into the next 16 years. 
 

It is tremendously difficult coming to grips with the loss of your child.  The journey afterward is day by day.  
The adage, same junk, different day, is so appropriate.  But then in what seems to be a blink, 16 years has 
gone by.  And here we are, different people compared to who we would have been.  It is all so surreal; no  
understanding, just acceptance of a history that includes the loss of a child. 

 
So maybe my Melissa dying at age 16 and now gone for 16 years just gives me cause to dwell more         
thoroughly on what I’ve been dwelling on all this time.  And that is how much I loved my daughter and how 
much I miss her. 

 
~ David Raby, Melissa’s Dad. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 B B BOOKSOOKSOOKS   INININ R R REVIEWEVIEWEVIEW   ——— ”H ”H ”HOWOWOW   TOTOTO H H HELPELPELP   AAA C C CHILDHILDHILD G G GRIEVERIEVERIEVE”””   

 
 

That summer the brothers ran into the sun, freed from school.  Time for    

fishing poles, lightning bugs, country roads, baseball gloves.  But then Joey was 

dying.  What do you do when someone you love is leaving the world?  You reach 

for fragments of memory, like moments caught on film.  You savour the vivid 

colors and small joys of each new day.  That's what Joey's family does when 

they know he is leaving them. 

 

Tony Johnston's poignant words and Barry Moser's intimate pictures, a blend 

of past and present, invite us to share the experience of that summer - a     

season of family, of life, and of love. 

 
 

 

This title teaches the importance of living every moment of life, and that love 

and life are eternal.  Families dealing with a special-needs child, or the loss of a 

child will find The Angel with the Golden Glow to be a resource of comfort with 

its underlying principle that our spirits live forever.  

 

This book’s content will evoke emotions and discussion, and help instill the basic 

premise that “everyone has a purpose”. 

 

 
 

After experiencing the unexpected loss of his baby brother, with the help of his 

family, a little boy begins a journey of understanding and healing.  It is written in 

reflection of a child's grief, in hopes of allowing children the opportunity to    

explore the many ways to express their feelings, which will ultimately give them 

the opportunity to begin the healing process.   

 

It also serves as a tool for parents and families, to keep communication open   

regarding loss and the confusion it often times brings. 

 

"Healing from grief is not the process of forgetting,  
it is the process of remembering with less pain  

and more joy"  
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WEDNESDAY JULY 30th, 2014 - 10:00 AM 

EVERY YEAR THE PROCEEDS ARE DONATED TO BFO-DURHAM  

It is important for us to keep Brent Foster very much alive and with us every 
day.  It is this ride that enables us to move forward with Brent's legacy.  We 
only have so many stories to tell you about Brent, all of our pictures remain the 
same - stopped in time.  But thanks to this event we have new stories, new 

pictures and new memories with Brent. 

This is a Ride to Remember all of our loved ones.  There are many families in 
our group suffering a loss.  Brent was the catalyst for the ride, but it is a very 
individual event as we all have our own experiences and memories of loved 
ones. Hopefully this is an avenue to remember and honour the spirit of who 

they are in a positive way.  

Riders, sponsors, family and friends, please join us to ride together in orange 
through the scenic 200 km ride.  The Ride will commence in the Canadian Tire 
Parking Lot in Uxbridge, and Tim Horton’s is graciously sponsoring the riders 

who are  wearing their Ride t-shirt with a complimentary beverage. 

For more information or to register, please visit  

www.ride-to-remember-brent.com   

 

   Donna Sherrad and Lorne Johannessen presenting the  

“2013 Ride To Remember” proceeds to BFO-Durham       

IINN M MEMORYEMORY  OFOF B BRENTRENT F FOSTEROSTER  

 

If we could visit heaven, even for a day, maybe for a moment that pain would go away.  We 
would put our arms around you, and whisper words so true, that living life without you is the 
hardest thing to do.  No matter how we spend our days, no matter what we do, no morning 
dawns or evening falls when we don’t think of you…..   ~ Author unknown 

“I“I“IFFF W W WEEE C C COULDOULDOULD V V VISITISITISIT H H HEAVENEAVENEAVEN”””   



  

RREFLECTIONSEFLECTIONS  

DDDONATIONSONATIONSONATIONS   

IIINNN L L LOVINGOVINGOVING M M MEMORYEMORYEMORY   OFOFOF 
 

JIM PHILLIPS 

Love Bill and Joyce Foreman 
 

Daughter KRISTINA HENDRICKS  

Love Mom and Dad, Susan and Vincent Hendricks 

 

DOCTOR JIM NELSON 

Love Susan and Vincent Hendricks 

 

CATHY KIRKTON 

Love Susan and Vincent Hendricks 

 

GREGORY JOHN WILKS 

 Love Susan and Vincent Hendricks 

 

Son GRAHAM CLARKE 

Love Mom and Dad, Cheryl and David Clarke 

 

JEFF WARNE AND CYRIL ROBINSON 

Love Gillian Minshall 

 

Dad / Poppa DAVID O’DONNELL 

Love Ken, Louise and Erik O’Donnell 

 

Daughter KARYN CHASE 
Love Mom, Eileen Bagley 

 

OUR DEEPEST CONDOLENCES TO 
 

JOYCE MACINTYRE AND FAMILY ON THE LOSS OF THEIR MOTHER,  

EMMA STEVENSON 
 

BONNIE LANE AND FAMILY ON THE LOSS OF HER SISTER, 

CATHY KIRKTON 

 

OUR THOUGHTS ARE WITH YOU AND YOUR FAMILIES 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE CONSIDER DIRECTING YOUR UNITED WAY  

DONATIONS TO BFO-DURHAM THROUGH YOUR WORK PLACE  



   

OOOURURUR C C CHILDRENHILDRENHILDREN R R REMEMBEREDEMEMBEREDEMEMBERED                                                               Loved, missed and never forgottenLoved, missed and never forgottenLoved, missed and never forgotten   
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Brian Haring    July 1, 1994 

Leith Hawker    July 1, 1998 

Johanna Mary Faith Nesbitt   July 1, 1993 

Ryan Munshaw    July 1, 2013 

Shon Hart    July 2, 2006 
Kathleen Wels    July 2, 1979 

Michael Campbell    July 3, 2009 

Laurie (Foreman) Wilkinson   July 4, 1998 

Paisley Eva Cane     July 5, 2012 

Melissa Cody    July 6, 2013 

Juliette Francis                                   July 7, 2010 

Jaedin Davis    July 8, 2003 

Jesse Comeau    July 11, 2009 

Joey Alton    July 12, 2008 

Michael Potter                                       July 12, 2010 
Craig Beers    July 13, 2003 

Christopher Swindell   July 13, 2000 

Danny Tkalec    July 13, 2000  

Curtis Corneyea    July 13, 2013 

Amanda Richardson   July 14, 2007 

Lauren Nolan     July 14, 2009 

Mattieu Moriarity    July 15, 2003 

Derek Garner    July 15, 2007 

Brandon Niblett    July 16, 2002 

Lesley Blackmore    July 18, 2009 

 
 

 

Christopher Logan Woods   June 1, 2005 

Susan Deborah Murray   June 2, 2010 

Taelyn Marie Peckford   June 2, 2010 

Laura Irene Macdonell   June 4, 1994 

Timothy Shane McDonald   June 4, 2006 
Alyssa Massie    June 5, 2010 

Tessa Agelopoulos    June 6, 2007 

Christina de Vries-Roach   June 6, 2004 

Nicholas David William Hutchison  June 6, 1999 

Chloe Mounsey    June 6, 2007 

Daniel Melanson    June 7, 2009 

Angelo Mazzotta                                June 8, 2010 

Kathy Phelan    June 8, 1985 

Arpik Patel    June 8, 2012 

Steven Dafoe    June 9, 2004 
Glen Micheal Bruce Monro   June 9, 2002 

Maureen Wright    June 9, 2002 

Todd McCann    June 9, 2013 

Margaret Nemeth    June 10, 2003 

Kimberly Ann Whitsitt   June 10, 1994 

Kelly Eileen Goswell   June 11, 1992 

Brooklyn Ilean Fogg-Conlin   June 12, 2009 

Gunner Aaron Terry Mayhew   June 13, 2004 

Christopher Dennis Penny   June 14, 1995 

Corey Grentz    June 14, 2010 

Michelle Marie Meagher   June 15, 2009 

Melissa Jean Wilson   June 18, 1990 
David Gregory Schneider   June 20, 1998 

Kohwyn Babcock    June 20, 2010 

Edward Erwin    June 21, 2003 

Lorna Ellen Buzzell    June 22, 1998 

Paul David Carter    June 22, 1985 

Ian Booth    June 23, 2007 

Gillian Berthelot    June 23, 2010 

Shane Rawlins Mahabir   June 24, 2011 

Melissa Logeman    June 25, 2012 

Derrick Brooks    June 25, 2010 
Connor Battah    June 26, 2008 

Christina Grace Glover   June 27, 1999 

Heather Goverde    June 27, 2004 

Olivia Kowalchuk    June 27, 1993 

Frank Benczenleitner   June 30, 1989 

Tanya Veinot    June 30, 2006 

 

Carter James Duncan   July 18, 2004 

Peter Hansen    July 18, 2001 

Keena John Dobbie    July 18, 2011 

Alyssa Dryden    July 18, 2011 

Michael Watson    July 19, 2008 
Samantha Shirley Baird   July 21, 1999 

Trevaughn Miller    July 21, 2012 

Michael Fellows    July 21, 2013  

Sarah Burnham    July 22, 2003 

Samantha Brittney Babcock   July 23, 1993 

Bryan Matthew Gainer   July 23, 2000 

James Johnson    July 24, 2001 

Ashleigh Mariani    July 24, 2013 

Mark Van Den Oetelaar   July 27, 1963 

Beverly Warner    July 27, 2002 
Andrew Mason    July 28, 2002 

Andrew Gary McSweeney   July 28, 1994 

Sara Young    July 28, 1994 

Tamica Henderson     July 29, 2012 

Ryan Addison    July 30, 2005 

Shannon York    July 30, 2004 

Surinder Mehar    July 31, 1999 

Patricia (Trish) Peter   July 31, 2004 

Curtis Courneyea    July 31, 2013 

 

 

“L“LOSINGOSING  AA  CHILDCHILD, , NONO  MATTERMATTER  WHATWHAT  AGEAGE, , 
MAKESMAKES  YOURYOUR  HEARTHEART  BREAKBREAK  ININ  PLACESPLACES  THATTHAT  

YOUYOU  NEVERNEVER  KNEWKNEW  EXISTEDEXISTED””  

  

        ~ A~ ANGELSNGELS  ATAT  MYMY  DOORDOOR  



   

OOOURURUR C C CHILDRENHILDRENHILDREN R R REMEMBEREDEMEMBEREDEMEMBERED                                                               Loved, missed and never forgottenLoved, missed and never forgottenLoved, missed and never forgotten   

AAAUGUSTUGUSTUGUST   

Rick Swale   August 1, 2000  

Karyn Chase   August 2, 2010 

Dallas Raé Fountain  August 3, 2010 

Jennifer Copithorn  August 4, 1998 

Brent Foster   August 4, 2007 

Sydney Young   August 5, 2003 

Robert Blain   August 6, 2008 

Daniel Caldwell   August 8, 2010 

Gary Smith   August 9, 2002 

Mary Moshis   August 9, 2013 

Jessica Dale Whitney  August 9, 1998 

Lily Maria Kathleen Payne  August 10, 2007 

Dennis John Zoelman  August 11, 1993 

Kevin Kliss   August 11, 2011 

Shayaan Aziz   August 13, 2010 

Gregg Hayden   August 13, 2005 

Frank Aubrey Lessard  August 14, 1997 

Christine Crossman  August 14, 2004 

Ashton Payetta                             August 14, 2010 

Jonathan Stewart  August 14, 2004 

Jason Kaaz   August 14, 2010 

Tiah Ephraim   August 16, 2008 

Kale Garry Nichols  August 16, 2001 

Trisha Banton   August 19, 2009 

Mark Vandermeer   August 19, 2008 

Trevor Stephenson  August 20, 2000 

Annette E. Stewart  August 20, 1989 

Cortney-Lynne Twiddy  August 20, 1994 

Tracy Scott                                      August 20, 2010 

Chris Karam                                      August 20, 2011 
   
   

SSSEPTEMBEREPTEMBEREPTEMBER   
   
   
   

Kelli Mitchell   September 1, 1996  

Adrienne Ferguson-Keller  September 2, 1992 

Amanda Ruby Mayock  September 2, 2005 

Jamie Lee Wiznuk  September 2, 2009 

Ronald Pogue   September 2, 2012 

Jayla DeSouza   September 3, 2009 

Alliyah Beckles   September 3, 2010  

Michael Christopher Noseworthy September 4, 2003 

Charlotte Mazzotta  September 6, 2012 

Omar Ryan Sadler   September 7, 1996  

David Logan   September 7, 2010 

Ashley DeJong   September 9, 2002 

Leo Atkinson   September 10, 2003 

Brody James Prebble-Cooper September 11, 2006 

Laura Catherine Pellegrino  September 13, 1990 

Karen Lato     September 13, 1992 

Bryan Douglas Gordon  September 14, 2007 

Sean McAvoy   September 16, 2005 

Kelly G. Lomax   September 17, 1992 

Jake Vanzeyl    September 18, 1998 

   

Xavier Edwards Barkley-MacMullen  August 20, 2013 

Ryan J. Haber                                   August 21, 1999 

Colin Humphrey   August 21, 2000 

Shawn Presley   August 21, 2000 

Murray Schoenau   August 21, 1990 

Greg Miles   August 22, 2008 

Jamil Mohamed   August 22, 2009 

Tucker Taylor   August 22, 2008 

Andrew Chaplin   August 23, 2008 

Emily Stow   August 23, 1999 

Colton Tunney-Phillips  August 23, 2013 

Geoffrey Dykstra   August 24, 2008 

Jeremy Finn   August 24, 2002 

Liberty Davenport  August 24, 2008 

Michael “Shane” Girard  August 25, 1993 

Paul Strasbourg   August 25, 2009 

Jackie Woolridge   August 27, 1999 

Kevin Duhaney    August 27, 2012 

Sean Robert Aylward  August 28, 2002 

Luke Christopher Bachman  August 28, 1998 

Craig W.D. Green   August 28, 1995 

Allesio Caccavella   August 28, 2011 

Steven Mayhew   August 29, 2000 

Alan Brown    August 29, 2012 

Constant Germano   August 30, 1993 

Cory Fleetwood   August 30, 2012 

Paul Anthony Jones  August 31, 1995 

Alex Novia   August 31, 2008 

Adin Gould   August 31, 2012 

Ryan William Sutherland   September 18, 2009 

Michael Crover   September 18, 1998 

Kelly Darby   September 19, 1999 

Terah Elaine Dawkins   September 19, 2010 

Paul Turansky    September 19, 2005 

Andreas Bollmann   September 19, 2011 

Darren O’Neil   September 20, 2011 

Curtis Bjerring   September 21, 2013 

Julie Carter   September 22, 2000 

Brian English   September 22, 2002 

Jacquelyn Mason   September 23, 2011 

Kerri-Lyn Adams   September 24, 2011 

David Wanamaker   September 25, 2012 

Mike Maher   September 26, 2009 

Rylee David O’Brien  September 27, 2011 

Levi Allen   September 28, 2009 

Lauren Allen    September 28, 2009 

Ashley Hamilton   September 28, 2012  

Cassandra Kumarsingh   September 29, 2006 

Andrea Nott   September 30, 2002 


